
OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR 

OCT O5 2021 

To the Members of the California State Assembly: 

I am returning Assembly Bill 70 without my signature. 

This bill would require the California Department of Public Health (CDPH) to 
establish a new state regulatory program to provide oversight over gene 
synthesis providers and manufacturers of gene synthesis operating equipment. 
The bill would also require gene synthesis businesses to demonstrate membership 
in a voluntary industry consortium or be verified by CDPH to use customer and 
sequence screening protocols that meet or exceed the protocols established by 
that consortium. 

In order to fund the establishment of the program, the bill would authorize CDPH 
to begin charging fees from the entities to be regulated before the program is 
established and before businesses are required to be in compliance. This 
structure is not implementable and General Fund resources needed to support 
the establishment of a new regulatory program should be considered in the 
annual budget process. Furthermore, consideration should be given to whether 
a patchwork of state and federal regulations on biosecurity is the most effective 
way to approach an issue of international magnitude. For these reasons, I am 
returning this ·11 without my sig ture. 
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